HAYMARKET TOWN COUNCIL MEETING, APRIL 19,1982.

The regular Haymarket Town Council meeting followed the Public Hearing on April 19, 1982, at 8;20 p.m.

Mayor Muriel Gilbertson decided first to turn the meeting over to Bernard Proctor from James C. May and Associates in Lynchburg. Mr. Proctor requested a building permit for the Greater Manassas Sanitary District to put a sub-station on Lot 39 South of Town, across the rail-road tracks, which will be put underground. Turner Smith suggested he ask the Haymarket Planning Commission to ratify it but said it had to be advertised first.

Proctor also added; Hud officials had met at Mayor Gilbertson's home on Monday and Tuesday, April 12 and 13. He was present on these dates and felt most everything was in order. The Town will receive a written report on it.

The sewerage project will begin around May 15. He would also like to set up a meeting with residents and concerned person somtime in M y in regards to it.

After the roll call was taken which found all Council members present with the exception of Lois Crewdson, minutes of the March 15 meeting were read and approved. Treasurer Gettrude Bean reported a balance of \$12, 456.08 in the General Account and \$363.70 in Revenue Sharing the end of March. To date, Willard Allison has collected \$2,256 in the

sale of Town tags.

In old business, Mrs Bean reported that the light was still out on Payne De. Mayor Gilbertson asked Councilman Hugh Orndoff to take care of the situation.

Next the Erosion and Sediment Control Ordinance was discussed which is up for renewal with a few minor changes. CouncilwomanAAnne Smith made a motion to adopt the amended ordinance keeping a fee of \$25 for a permit. Councilwoman Bean seconded it and it was unanimously approved.

With no further b usiness, the meeting adjourned at 9;22 p.m.

RESPECTIFULLY SUMMITTED:

Dorothy Keller DOROTHY KELLER, CLERK

APRROVED:

MURIEL DILBERTSON, MAYOR.